Paradise Valley Community College
Faculty Senate (KSC212)
Minutes
February 3, 2011
2:30 – 4:00 pm

Members Present:	Patti Marsh, Dan Donahue, Tony Craig, Gary Smith, Doug Berry, David Rubi, Marianne Roccaforte, Mike Mitchell, Shelle Witten for Cinthya Ippoliti, Jeffery Hoyt,  John Douglas
Faculty Present: 	Sue Van Boven, Marilyn Cristiano, Shelle Witten
1. Call to order 			14:35
2. Approval of Agenda		D Rubi moved, G Smith 2nd, Approved
3. Approval of Minutes	M Mitchell, T Craig, Approved as amended
4. Officer Reports 
a. President:
i. Dana Saar visited PVCC.  Several faculty took the opportunity to meet with Mr. Saar.  It was a good visit.
ii. Meet & Confer: The team has identified 10 issues to bring forward.  They have set priorities on which items would be addressed first.  They attached timelines to the issues.  A joint communication should come later.
iii. Budget: The state has proposed an 85% cut in the remaining budget.  This may give us some leverage with the legislative community to allow more opportunity in regards to funding sources.  We have options of an increase per credit hours or a property tax increase.
iv. Health insurance costs went up 10,000,000.  We were able to cover about half of that.  It may result in an increase to employees.
v. The exigency policy of a couple of years ago is being revisited.  It would set all policy manuals aside if the policy is put into effect.  At present, a financial exigency does not exist.
vi. One Maricopa is coming back.  Seems like no one is clear on what it is.  Faculty need to be part of the discussion.
vii. KSC remodel is on track.  Some of the needs of the affected work areas are being reexamined.
viii. VP staffing committee for Vice President of Student Affairs, co-chaired by Dan Donahue and Denise Digianfilippo,  is moving forward.  Vice President of Administrative Services, co-chaired by Patti Marsh and Mary Lou Mosley, hasn’t started yet.  The goal is to have someone in place by end of June.  Faculty are well represented on each of the committees.
ix. Budget Development Steering Team Facilities and Master Planning, Financial Planning and Advisory.  Faculty are well represented as well.
x. ASU has changed their calendar.  They will be starting Jan 5 for the Spring semester.  They will also have a small break in the Fall.  Their Spring break will not coincide with ours.
b. President Elect:
i. Vice President of Administrative Services position is closing tomorrow.  
ii. Legislative committee was last Friday and is chaired by Dan Donahue.  HB 2001 guns on campus.  We have armed officers on campus.  We feel pretty protected.  Many bills are coming down to look at our pension (ASRS).  There is a house bill to eliminate on Meet & Confer.  Rufus gave a presentation to the legislature.  It was a good presentation.  The current legislature is ultra conservative.  ASU may have large tuition increases.  We are looking at having students give testimonials.  We will focus on Maricopa legislators and will try to invite them to visit our campus.  The legislature is also looking at the laws regarding expenditures.  We will try to increase partnerships (public – private).  Jon Storslee is on the committee.
c. Treasurer:
i. Weird month.  We got money.  Membership check was received.  We saved $424 on our luncheon.  We will have almost $7,600 in our savings account.  D. Rubi make a recommendation to honor large donors.
d. Secretary:
i. No report.
5. Old Business 
a. Constitution: There have been some changes.  Most significant one is in the election process.  M. Mitchell moved, D. Rubi 2nd, Approved.  The changes will go out to faculty before the March meeting, and will be discussed at the March meeting with a vote in April. Mike gave a summary of the changes.
b. Scholarship Committee:  Gary stated the new flyers have been printed and look very nice.  They will be distributed in the next week or two.  Applications are due on March 22, 2011.
c. Essay Contest:  Marianne passed out flyers.  She asked the senators to spread the word.  It is limited to full-time faculty.  Students will have a month to submit the essay.  Feb 23 to March 23.  Gary will contact Marc Varner on getting this on the Web site.
d. Shirts are still available.  $5 on each shirt goes to the scholarship fund.  It was suggested we have a shirt day.  Happy hour was pretty good.  We had about 30 people show up.  Gary will do a web page.
e. College Plan: The college plan is being reviewed.  Recommended changes will be discussed at the March meeting.
f. Faculty Association Office Space:  The lease is up in August 2011.  A team of FEC members are reviewing property.  The team did a paper outlining the pros and cons of leasing versus purchasing property.  Discussion ensued.
6. New Business
a. MCCFA (Foundation): Marianne Roccaforte is our campus representative.  We have already helped one PVCC student with a $265 payment.  Faculty can make a payroll deduction which will go to the Foundation.  The deduction is tax deductible.  D Rubi recommended we send a newsletter via e-mail to students.
b. Commencement: We have outgrown using the parking lot as a commencement site.  The Graduation Committee is considering some off site locations.  Questions arose regarding using a church for commencement and its connection to PVCC.
7. Adjourn: 	M Micthell moved, D Rubi 2nd.  Adjourn	16:10
Respectfully submitted: Gary R. Smith, Secretary
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